CHILD AND FAMILY SERVICES AGENCY
Mayor’s Advisory Committee on Child Abuse and Neglect (MACCAN)

Tuesday – December 6, 2016

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Child and Family Services Agency

200 I Street SE, Conference Room 1001-A
Washington, DC 20003

Meeting Notes
1. Call to Order
· Meeting was called to order at 10:14 am

· Dr. Boyce was thanked for the breakfast treats
2. Ascertainment of Quorum
· A quorum was reached for the meeting.

· The minutes were accepted as written. There were no questions or comments.

· Meeting participants introduced themselves. 

Update/Note: As MACCAN does not have bylaws which establish a quorum, the quorum is set at a majority of the members. (Current membership stands at 21)
3. Acknowledgement of Adoption of the Minutes of the September 27, 2016 meeting
4. Report by the Chair and Co-Chair of MACCAN
a. 2017 Monthly Meeting Schedule

	                   DATE
	TIME
	ROOM NUMBER

	Tuesday, January 24, 2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203B

	Tuesday, March 28, 2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203B

	Tuesday, May 23,  2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203B

	Tuesday, July 25, 2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203B

	Tuesday, September 26, 2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203B

	Tuesday, December 5, 2017
	10:00 AM
	Room 2203A

	
	
	


a. Response from Deputy Mayor’s Office re:  Think Before You Spank campaign
b. 211 Update

c. Sample Think Before You Spank awareness card 

· Still working on final layout- requesting feedback from committee
· Must be on 7th grade reading level. 

· Exploring funding sources for printing.

· Center for Effective Discipline out of Wisconsin has a national Spank out Day and give mini-grants of $400

· Do we have to make a commitment to support the SpankOut Day if we get a mini-grant? 

· Are there literature or campaign slogans that we would be required to use?  Is there a uniform message that would limit our options? – Dr. Streeter will ask these questions on the call. Stacey Joy Graham will participate on this call. 

· If there are requirements MACAAN will back out as it is only $400. 

· Ascensions is donating towards printing & Dr. Streeter is asking other organizations. 
· Every agency to have stack of cards to distribute

d. SpankOut Day-USA, Sunday, April 30, 2017

The Center for Effective Discipline sponsors SpankOut Day USA on April 30 of each year. SpankOut Day USA was initiated in 1998 to give widespread attention to the need to end corporal punishment of children and to promote non-violent ways of teaching children appropriate behavior.
· Has happened every year across the country for the past 10 years
· Is this something the committee would like to participate in? Thoughts? 
· Satira Streeter will participate in call to learn more about it

· With this campaign we are not telling people what to do as far as their parenting style, but we will share some of the harmful effects and offer alternatives. 

· Not sure if this will cloud our message. 

· The term “Spank Out Day” seems harsh 

· The cards are too wordy; sometimes when people see a lot of words, they don’t read it. Need a right, smart message. Training will allow the time t fill in the blanks. We can’t give the message one way. 

· We need to highlight alternative approaches. – this will be better received. One of the tenets of the evidence based curriculum used by FAPAC is that spanking is not the first option.  People don’t object to alternative options. 
· Please pay attention to the presentation as this is the one we would want to use for other people/agencies if they want to learn more about the campaign during the month of April. 
· 211 is a national program, however Dr. Streeter was informed that 211 does not exist in DC. An email was sent to the Deputy Commissioner of HHS, who has yet to respond. Ariana Quinones has information about 211 and will update Dr. Streeter.  

· Do we identify this as a MACCAN campaign? 

· Opinion – No.  We are just providing public information.

· Opinion- Yes. There are concerns if no one owns this. We need a landing page so people know where to get more information.  211 would be a resource but not the home of the campaign.  We need to be able to give more information about what this is; this is a reason to think about piggybacking off of the national campaign.  There is a website in resources. If MACCAN does not do it, we need to think about who would do it locally.

· If I am a parent in need and I don’t want to hit my child and need help, where do I call? Which Agency? 

· Parents anonymous? CFSA?

· Most parents would think about calling CFSA, whether they provide that service or not. They would be redirected to perhaps the Collaboratives, but that is what the average person would do.

· They would not think to call the police or 211. 

· There is a prevention arm, so it would still be CFSA. If they call the hotline, they will be referred for help. 

· There is a stigma in calling CFSA, but part of their work is prevention. 

· CFSA might be the appropriate place to house the information. 

· This would have to be run up the line at CFSA. 

· What is the resource that CFSA would refer people to, because there is a lot of stigma?

· The Collaboratives are the preventive arm in the community. 

· If someone was seeking help they may set up an appointment or you to come in, or go and see the family.  They offer a myriad of services based on your need. 

· Can the landing page be CFSA and the Collaboratives?

· This is tricky in government as it has to be set up a certain way. 

· In remembering the background of this campaign, the campaign was born from asking CFSA questions about what outreach information is provided, and we learned none. And when you call 211 in its current form when you ask about parenting classes or resources, there are none. We want to beef up this information.
· The graphic artist who designed the card will be willing to make s webpage with the identified information, and this does not have to have DCs name on it. 

· What would be the cost?
· There is a pro bono organization called Tap Root that provides pro bono services to non-profits.  There is a graphic artist who is looking to pick up some pro bono work, so he created the card, and he is also willing to do the pro bone web page with all of the resources on it.

· Does this include the cost of hosting the site? No. 

· MACCAN did have a website many years ago. Can we check with MOTA to see if we can have a site?  This would allow for a good landing site. 
· Annual Public Report- MACCAN has been given responsibility to respond to CFSA’s Annual Public Report. To make it simple, the Chairs are asking for bulleted feedback which they will combine into a larger response. Please keep time on your calendar for this. It is important for them to get our feedback. 
· Roni Seabrook will send out the report and the MACCAN response from last year as an example. 
· Last year there was a presentation to explain the report that was helpful. 

· How are the bullets that you compile utilized? 

· Additional information, comments or errors are noted. Or areas we see as important. It’s a feedback with substantive comments. Programs are also noted. 

· The final report is due to the Mayor’s office February 1st. 

· Everyone has not looked over the reports in the past; we would like everyone to give feedback. 

5. Membership Update
a. VACANCY- Child & Family Services Agency
6. Presentation: Joyce Thomas
a. Harmful Effects of Corporal Punishment on Children 
· PPT Slide Presentation: Think Before you Spank: A Message for Parents
· Careful not to equate spanking and child abuse in the same sentence as there is a continuum of things that happen, but we also know from data that physical punishment of children is harmful to them. 

· What we know.—parenting is a tough job; we must be sensitive to this notion. There is not an easy answer to all situations. It often depends. 

· From past work at CNMC saw that many parents trying to discipline their kids become overzealous and go too far and a child is injured.

· There are many policy and practice issues, and there is a lot of spanking still being done in schools around the country. 

· We have an obligation to try to help and protect children and give parents a better way. Parents need options. 
· Increase awareness about parental behavior when it comes to hitting and spanking. Many parents believe it is not hurtful. Use same approaches used on them as children. 
· Campaigns are important because they plant seeds, but evidence based practice is where the real work comes in. 

· Knowledge helps change attitudes and behaviors. Parents are often hostile when they first attend parenting classes. We must remember that change takes time, and we often see differences at the end of 12 weeks. 

LESSONS LEARNED

· Parents must understand stages of child development. 

· Promote positive parenting and discipline. 

· Must get parents to understand physical punishment as a use of force with intent to cause pain or discomfort to correct certain behaviors. 

· Many parents are hitting kids 3 years and younger. By this age 80% of children have been hit. 

· Happens more with younger parents who are frustrated. Also with stress, large families, lack of support, families with DV. 

· Children who are hit often have low self-esteem, depression, and poor quality relationships with parents. 

· We must keep our focus on the children. 

· Discipline is a more acceptable way of helping parents know that they don’t have to hit, but have to guide. 

· There is no one best type of discipline, but the goal is to take them away from the hitting. 

· Nonviolent approaches yield better outcomes, and kids do better in school. 
· A large part of spanking is about stress, parent must learn to take care of themselves. 

· We have to replace behaviors with something else; we must replace it with something. 

· Dr. Streeter has reached out to the Center for Black Child Development for additional support with this campaign. 

7. Opportunity for Public Comment 
· No comments were made. 

8. Adjournment
· The meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon. 

9. Next Meeting January 24, 2017, 10:00-12:00 pm @ CFSA, room 2203-B
If any questions/comments, please contact Roni Seabrook at (202) 724-7076 or roni.seabrook@dc.gov.
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